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Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, September 10, 2016
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Dr. Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stanley C. Taylor (Vice Chair), William F. Maier, Vernice D. Cowell, Nancy J. Fishell and, William J Osborn III and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent:  Joan M. Goldberg and Dennis B. Guerri. 

Public Present:  None
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:18 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Taylor made a motion to dispense with the reading of the Open Meeting Law, Ms. Fishell seconded, hearing no opposition, Dr. Lerner dispensed with the reading. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Dr. Lerner stated that he was aware that the district clerk would record the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Dr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio distributed copies of the agendas to those in attendance. 

1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None. 

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting – Tabled
3.  Dam Management - 

a. Lancelot Lake Phase II Engineering Phase II Feasibility Assessment - Dr. Lerner stated the design contract and a proposal are being put together. He indicated that the documents should be ready in time for the next meeting. 
b. Lancelot Lake Town Property Acquisition - Dr. Lerner noted that he had met with the Selectmen on Wednesday evening and submitted a bid of $200 despite the advertised $5,000 minimum bid. He confirmed that the Lake District was the only bidder. He stated that the Selectmen rejected the offer as the bid was below the required minimum. He further stated that the Town Administrator, Mr. Edward Gibson, informed him that the Select Board would most likely go back into Executive Session. Dr. Lerner then reiterated in detail the district’s reasons for bidding below the minimum.  He stated that he hoped the town would make a decision in a timely manner, as the project could not move forward until the land issue was resolved. Mr. Ronzio provided additional information regarding the Town’s recent settlement with The Crystal Pond’s Homeowners Association over two parcels of property, which the town deeded to the association for one ($1.00) dollar apiece. Committee members discussed the matter in depth. Mr. Osborne made a motion to authorize Attorney Goodman to write a letter on behalf of the district to the Board of Selectmen stressing the need for a quick amicable resolution, Ms. Fishell seconded the motion; Unanimous approval.
c. c. Lancelot Lake Grant Application- Dr. Lerner indicated that Tighe & Bond informed him that a decision should announced sometime around October 15th. 
d. Little Robin Spillway Stop Logs (Con Com)- Dr. Lerner provided a brief update, confirming that everyone has read the letter from Ms. Fitzsimmons. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to move ahead with taking care of this issue, Ms. Cowell seconded; Unanimous approval.   
e. Little Robin Fireside Ln Permanent Easement - Dr. Lerner stated that the Wheeler property matter paperwork was hand delivered to the offices of Cain, Hibbard and Meyers PC in Pittsfield. Mr. Ronzio stated that Attorney Goodman then filed the documents at the Berkshire Middle District Registry of Deeds and the matter is now officially concluded. 
3. Lake Management – Mr. Maier stated that there were some big weed issues on Big Robin this year. He noted however that once we get a cold snap in the fall, most of the problems would be resolved. He also reported that the bladder wart treatment was costly at almost $4,800.
a. SOLitude Report- Mr. Maier stated there is not a new report as had been previously reported but one should be forthcoming in November.
b. Weed Harvester Report/Trailer Plates/Storage - Mr. Maier briefly updated the committee on what he had been able to accomplish this season in harvesting the over abundant non-invasive plants despite the windy conditions on Big Robin. Mr. Maier stated the cutter will be picked up on October 1 and kept in storage until next spring.
c. Beach and Water Testing Report - Mr. Maier reported that this year every beach was in compliance throughout the entire swim season. He stated that if next year results are the same the district could request from the sate an every other week testing schedule. He indicated that this would result in tremendous savings.
d.  Flow Routing System – Big Robin Spillway - Mr. Maier stated that the HD system on Big Robin clogged this year and did not perform as well as it should due to unusual weather conditions. He further stated that this would likely happen again next year if we experience another unusually warm dry winter. Dr. Lerner stated that if Mr. Maier feels that repairs are needed he should add any associated cost as a budget line item next year. Mr. Maier suggested that the district could cancel the fragmites treatment that is scheduled in two weeks that would result in a significant savings. Committee members discussed. Mr. Ronzio briefly summarized the monies that have already been spent on Lake Management this year. Committee members agree that the budget is tight and there is not much room for any additional spending. Mr. Maier then made a motion to suspend the fall fragmites treatment, Mr. Osborne seconded; Unanimous approval.  
5. Beach and Boat Management

a. Beach and Dam Mowing- Dr. Lerner stated that the contractor Gary O’Brien Property Services has almost completed his work for the year and all looks good. He noted that they still need to finish edging the toe areas on Little Robin Dam. He further reported that a small are of brush and shrubs along the shoreline on the corner of Mystic Isle Way and Sherwood Drive need additional attention.
b. Will Scarlet Beach Expanded Brush Removal - Mr. Ronzio suggested that the contractor should be asked to cut a bit further back around the picnic bench. Committee members agree to revisit this during the nest budget cycle.
c. Beach Patrol - Dr. Lerner stated that occasionally having officers present was appreciated. He stated that the district should continue this program next summer, once a month during July and August. 

d. Neighborhood Watch - Committee members discussed some issues surrounding different individuals taking it upon themselves to confront others that they are walking or fishing on the dams. Mr. Ronzio explained that in the past proprietors have used the dams to fish and that some rules may need to be established and posted. Committee members discuss past and current signage and it relative effectiveness. Mr. Maier expressed s concern that this may be an insurance liability issue. Committee members agree that a posting on the website, cautioning individuals of the rules as discussed may be a good idea. Mr. Ronzio advised that in the future a book of rules could be established and published on line. Additionally, Mr. Ronzio explained how Becket regulates some of these issues at its official town beach. Ms. Cowell agreed to post a simple rule of etiquette on the website concerning the current dam issues.   

6. Property Acquisitions/Donations/Storage Trailer -  Mr. Ronzio stated that there has been a new issue regarding the Besanceney property. This stems from a practice initiated by the Assessor’s office over a decade or more ago whereby the assessor’s combined lots together for tax purposes only. Unfortunately, the owners never combined the properties at the Registry of Deeds. Mr. Ronzio further noted that the assessors realizing their error no longer will combine properties unless the properties are resurveyed and a plan is recorded at the Registry of Deeds. Dr. Lerner stated this is a work in progress. 
7. Insurance – 
a. Liability Insurance- Mr. Ronzio provided accurate numbers, advising that the total cost is approximately $12,000.00. He noted that the same coverage that they had last year, would cost over $21,000.00 this year, because all insurers have increased their rates significantly whenever water is involved.
b. Treasurer's Bond Policy - Mr. Ronzio noted that the bond has been renewed and no further action other than paying the invoice is required.
8. Website & Reporting Monthly Activity- Ms. Cowell stated she is planning to go to the Town Hall to discuss including a 1/3 cut sheet into the January tax bill envelope. She stated the purpose is to promote the Lake and Road websites advertising. Ms. Cowell noted that she would create a one page, black and white insert. Mr. Ronzio stated that it should be printed on colored paper preferably yellow so it will stand out. Committee members discussed including the Road District and having the both district’s split the cost. Ms. Cowell indicated there was nothing else to report. 

9. Prudential Committee Requirement
a. Open Meeting Law and State Ethics Documentation- Read and reviewed. Mr. Ronzio reported that everyone has received the materials but that two members still need to complete test to be in compliance. Members agree to take test and send in their compliance certificates.
a. b. Documentation Security & Storage- Mr. Ronzio stated that the cost normally runs approximately $2,500.00 but because it is going to be shared unit, dual locks need to be installed. He further advises that when the cost of shipping and delivery costs are factored in, the cost will slightly exceed the $3,000.00 previously allotted. Mr. Taylor made a motion to authorize an additional $500 to the original $3,000 authorized to cover the total cost of the fire proof safe, Ms. Fishell second; Unanimous approval.
10. Opt-Out Requests – Nothing to report
11. Any Other Business to come before the Committee - Dr. Lerner stated that the Town is in the process of drafting a new Vacancy bylaw. This bylaw would affect properties that are not being occupied thus the district may need to have the Will Scarlet property inspected.  He further stated that the front porch needs to be repaired or removed and a handicap ramp constructed. Mr. Ronzio noted that Eversource Energy would also need to be contacted to reconnect power to the structure. Ms. Fishell made a motion to begin the process of bringing the Will Scarlet building up to code, Mr. Taylor seconded; Unanimous approval.
Dr. Lerner advises that this Wednesday at 10:00 AM, at the Town Hall, there is a meeting with the Bylaw Committee that is drafting the vacant building bylaw. He states although the timing may be difficult for most, anyone who may be available should consider attending.

12. Public Input – None 
13. Review Correspondence - Read and reviewed.
 Warrants #2 FY2017 - Mr. Ronzio stated that there is a slight change in the warrant, and he provided a brief explanation noting that the total amount was miscalculated. Committee members read and review the warrant after the correct total was annotated. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the amended warrant, Mr. Maier seconded; the warrant is unanimously approved.
14. Adjournment – Mt. Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Fishell seconded. Unanimously approved. The meeting is adjourned at 11:53 AM.
Schedule: Next meeting Saturday, October 8, 2016 at 10:00 AM.

Respectfully submitted,
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